
Local Pedestrian, Cycling and Traffic Calming Committee 12 December 2024 
 

Parking - Temporary Authorised NYE Event Vehicles - Victoria Street, Potts 
Point 

TRIM Container No.: 2024/688285 

 

Recommendations 

It is recommended that the Committee endorse the following temporary reallocation of 
parking in Victoria Street, Potts Point: 

(A) On the eastern side between the points 10 metre and 24 metre south of McDonald 
Lane as "No Stopping Authorised Event Vehicles Excepted"; and 

(B) On the western side between the points 0 metre and 27 metre north of Challis Avenue 
as "No Stopping Authorised Event Vehicles Excepted". 

The temporary parking restrictions will only apply between 6am on the 31 December 2024 to 
2am on the 1 January 2025. 

 

Voting Members for this Item 

 

Voting Members Support Object 

City of Sydney [Insert] [Insert] 

Transport for NSW [Insert] [Insert] 

NSW Police – Kings Cross PAC [Insert] [Insert] 

Representative for the Member for Sydney [Insert] [Insert] 

 
 
 

Advice 

Advice will be updated after the meeting. 
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Item 30.



Local Pedestrian, Cycling and Traffic Calming Committee 12 December 2024 
 

Background 

The City's 2024 Sydney New Year's Eve event team has requested consideration for 
dedicated spaces in Victoria Street to allow event vehicles to safely load and unload 
equipment. 

Comments 

The kerb space on both sides of Victoria Street between Challis Avenue and McDonald 
Lane, where the changes are proposed, is currently signposted as "1P 8am-10pm Permit 
Holders Excepted Area 19". 

On-site inspections show there is a need for dedicated NYE event parking spaces in Victoria 
Street to improve on-street loading access for event vehicles 

The temporary parking restrictions will only apply between 6am on the 31 December 2024 to 
2am on the 1 January 2025. Parking will revert to 1P permit parking after the proposed end 
time. 

The New Year's Eve event team will be responsible for organising the necessary works for 
the proposed parking changes. 

Consultation 

The event team will carry out letterbox drops 14 days prior to the event date to share details 
of the temporary parking changes with local residents and businesses  

Financial 

All costs associated with the temporary parking changes will be borne by the New Year's 
Eve event team. 

CLEMENT LIM, TRAFFIC MANAGER-NORTH 
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